
Editorial

The newest issue of ORiON is comprised of two very interesting papers:

• “An application of portfolio decision heuristics to support the selection of research
grant proposals” by Kantu and Durbach.

• “An R program to implement the Out-of-Kilter algorithm” by Moolman.

I thank the authors for their excellent submissions, especially Prof Durbach for his
continued support of ORiON. My thanks also go to Dr Elzanie Bothma and Mrs Jeanne
Marié Coetzee for their assistance in the preparation of this issue.
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